Shadow Hills Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Hamilton Residence at 10810 Wicks St.

The meeting was called to order @ 7.10pm on January 28, 2008
Board Members present: 
Mike Gorman, Joe Quasarno, Mike Pelatt, Tamara Dahill, Eric Hamilton
The minutes from:
No minutes were read. Normally the Annual meeting minutes would be read, however we did not reach a quorum at our Annual meeting.

Treasurer’s report:
For the month of December 2007 was read by Mike Pelatt
  Operating Fund
$1265.45
  Reserve Fund     
$33906.23
  Total                   
$35171.63
Agenda:

Budget:
Westcom provided a proposed 2008-2009 budget based on previous years expenditures. All members present read through the proposal. It was recommended to call Westcom and ask about year to date legal expenses. Can we roll excess legal funds into a “Reserve Legal Account?” A new line item was added for website / internet hosting of the Estates website.

Regarding lien fees. Can Westcom notify a member of the Board via email or telephone before sending out a NOD or Lien notice? This will reduce lien filing costs and also allow the Board to help a homeowner before costs begin to escalate.


All other items were in-line with previous years’ costs. Landscaping and Management fees will most likely increase by 5%. This will reduce the amount of money being deposited into the Reserve account. An additional expense in 2008 will be a reserve study and only occurs every 3 years.

Upon feedback from Westcom, the Board will review the official budget within 1 week and submit to Westcom for mailing to the members before 2/15/08.

ACC:
Peter and Sally Robinson submitted an ACC form for repainting their home. The submitted ACC form with paint chip was approved unanimously.
Trails:
Bridle trails throughout the Estates are in good shape. It was noted that considerable debris had flowed from the Stallion Springs Estates onto Janetta during the last storm.
Drought:
With the water shortage issue in California, is was noted that more homeowners might be considering installing drought resistant plants or synthetic lawns. A concern over the quality and aesthetics of such landscaping was voiced. The Board opted not to adopt any guidelines for landscaping / turf installation and would take each submission on a case by case basis.
Water Meter:
Mike Pelatt will post the instructions for installing a 2nd water meter on estates homes to help reduce City Sewer costs.  The second meter tracks the landscaping water usage which is not part of the sewer service charge.

Website:
The Shadow Hills Estates has its own website! Our CC&R’s, past meeting minutes, newsletters and the above mentioned water meter instructions will all be posted on the website. Thanks to Mike and Alex Pelatt for their time. 
Adjourned:
The meeting was adjourned at 8.10 pm
